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Planning and Development Services Division  

Public Hearing Summary Report  
 

P.Z. 1-2013 Arbors at Kehrs Mill (17015 Church Rd.):  A request for a zoning map amendment 
from “E-2” Estate Residence District (two acre) and “LLR” Large Lot Residential District to “E-1” 
Estate District (one acre) for 41.082 acres located north of the intersection of Church Rd. and 
Strecker Rd. (19U420248). 
 
And 
 
P.Z. 2-2013 Arbors at Kehrs Mill (17015 Church Rd.):  A request for a zoning map amendment 
from “E-1” Estate District (one acre) to “PUD” Planned Unit Development for 58.149 acres located 
north of the intersection of Church Rd. and Strecker Rd. (19U420248). 
 

Summary 
McBride and Sons Homes, on behalf of JHB Properties, Inc. has submitted a request for a zoning 
map amendment to rezone a vacant parcel for a proposed single-family residential development.  
The City of Chesterfield Land Use Plan indicates this parcel is within the Residential Single-
Family district.  The subject parcel (58.149 acres) is currently within three separate zoning 
districts (E-1, E-2 and LLR).  The applicant is proposing to rezone the E-2 and LLR areas to E-1 
(application PZ 01-2013), and then take the entire 58.149 acre tract to PUD (application PZ 02-
2013).  The purpose of rezoning the E-2 and LLR area to E-1 is to establish the overall density of 
the overall development under the proposed PUD to one unit per acre (1.0 density).   
 
As required for a PUD, a proposed Preliminary Plan associated with the PZ 02-2013 is included 
for your review. The proposed plan indicates a total of 44 lots.  With an underlying E-1 district 
(one acre lot minimum) a total of 58 lots would be permitted (0.75 unit/acre density is proposed).  
Lots range in size from 22,000 square feet to 3.9 acres (169,884 square feet) with an average lot 
size of 30,961 feet or 0.71 acre.  Thirty-five percent (35%) or 20.6 acres of common ground have 
been proposed and 43% or 6.6 acres of tree area have been preserved (15.2 acres existing). 
 
Access for the proposed development would be provided off Kehrs Mill Road (eastern access) 
and Church Road (western access).  Kehrs Mill Road is a paved three-lane (center turn lane) 
public road maintained by St. Louis County and Church Road is a paved two-lane public road 
with Right-of-Way under both City of Chesterfield and Wildwood jurisdiction. 
 
A public hearing further addressing the request will be held at the May 29, 2013, City of 
Chesterfield Planning Commission meeting.  Attached, please find a copy of the Public Hearing 
Notice and Project Narrative. 
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P.Z. 1 & 2-2012 Arbors at Kehrs Mill   Public Hearing Report 

  May 29, 2013 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 

John Boyer 
Senior Planner 
 
Attachments 

1. Public Hearing Notice 
2. Preliminary Plan 
3. Project narrative 

 
cc: Aimee Nassif, Planning and Development Services Director 






















